	Horton Grange Primary Year 2 Newsletter

	Dear Parents and Carers, 

The children will be sitting their non-statutory SATS (Standard Attainment Tests) during the Summer term. In the Easter holidays please ensure your children are reading to you daily and you are asking them lots of questions about the text they are reading. Please encourage children to practise the four operations (+, -, X and ÷) and their times tables. 
Please ensure your child comes to school on time each day, with their book bag.  Thanks again for your continued support. Have a lovely break!
Year 2 Staff ( 

	Maths
The children have now been exposed to place value, addition, subtraction, multiplication, division, money and shape. We would appreciate if they could keep practising these skills at home. 
In the Summer 1 half term we will be concentrating on measurement and fractions. We will be exploring measurements such as length, weight and capacity. Perhaps you could practise these skills at home during the holidays by weighing out ingredients when baking with your children.

	English
This half term we will be writing about our Eid or Easter holidays and celebrations. This writing will focus on the children using first person pronouns and verbs as well as adjectives and conjunctions in their writing. We can’t wait to hear all about the children’s holidays. 

We will then move onto writing a letter using first person pronouns to embed and consolidate this. 

Our grammar focus will be to look at using appropriate punctuation including question marks and exclamation marks. We will also be learning about suffixes, prefixes and homophones.

	Science   

In Science we will be learning all about plants. We will investigate and observe how plants grow in different environments and what they need to survive.
The children will also be exploring everyday materials and the use of these for different purposes in Science. 


	Summer 1 in Year 2
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	Computing 

In Computing the children will be able to use a computer as a tool to explore rhythms and melodies before creating their own musical compositions.
	PHSE

This half term the children will focus on keeping safe in the home, including fire and road safety. They will also discuss how to keep safe online and how they can manage different types of risks.

	Physical Education 
In PE the children will be developing their agility, balance and co-ordination skills in a variety of different games. 
	Music
This half term children will use invented and real symbols to create and record simple rhythmic patterns.
	Art
In Art we will be exploring the different elements of flowers, including shape, texture, colour, pattern and form. We will also explore various artistic methods, including drawing, printmaking and 3-D forms, using paper and clay.
	RE 
Children will learn about the views of different beliefs regarding the origins of the world. They will consider the ways in which religious and non-religious individuals and organisations show care and concern for the planet.


